
Norton Republican Town Committee Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, December 15, 2011 

Norton VFW, 38 Summer Street, Norton, MA 

 

 

 

Attending members at this meeting are as follows:  The Chairman Spider Smith, The 

Vice Chairman Charlie Campbell, Sergeant at Arms Mike Mayer, Treasurer Horace 

Mello, and Secretary Pat Campbell, Ray Issler, Richard Leitch, Bill Lippincott, Fran 

Gallagher, and C.J. McMahon.  

 

7:00PM Chairman Spider Smith opened the meeting, brought it to order, and welcomed 

all of the members. 

 

7:03PM The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

7:05PM Vote was held on approval of minutes for the last meeting.  The minutes were 

unanimously approved. 

 

7:10PM Chairman Spider Smith announced the schedule for the next three meetings: 

  January 19, 2012 

  February 16, 2012 

  March 22, 2012 

. 

 

7:15PM On March 6, 2012, the Presidential Primary is held in Massachusetts.  At that 

time the State Committee election is held.  Treasurer Horace Mello is running to be a 

State Committee man.  He spoke on how he feels that social issues and the original 

founding principles need to be addressed.  He will visit at the Republican Town 

Committee Meetings of the area including Attleboro, Foxboro, Medfield, Mansfield, 

Rehoboth, Seekonk, Sharon, Swanson, and Walpole to encourage a sharing of ideas and 

growth of membership. 

 

7:30PM Chairman Spider asked for any comments. 

 

Ray Issler said Pam Kulibaba wishes “Merry Christmas” to everyone at the meeting. 

 

There were not enough signatures gathered for the vote of people having to show ID at 

the polls.  It will not be on the ballot. 

 

7:35PM Chairman Spider Smith asked if there was any further business.  Hearing 

nothing, the chair asked to adjourn the meeting. 

 

7:37PM Meeting was adjourned 

 


